## IRON COUNTY MEMORIAL BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes, February 22, 2016

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe Walesewicz, Dorothy Walesewicz, Kathy Koski, Joe Serbin, Joe Pinardi, Judy Nevela, Karen Tenlen, Pat DiLuna

Bill called the meeting to order at 5:30. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Pat affirmed that the meeting notices were properly posted.

Pat read the minutes from the January 11th meeting;. Motion made to accept, seconded, and approved.

## COMMUNICATIONS- NONE

TREASURER'S REPORT; There is \$10,768.20 in the checkbook. All February bills are paid. Excel Energy sent a \$700 credit to the treasurer. He called to find about that and learned that there is another \$500 credit coming in next month. This is the return of the deposit made when the account was turned over to the Committee.

FUNDRAISERS- Dorothy spoke to Scott about the March Corned beef dinner fundraiser and he is not in favor of it. He has never cooked that meal for so many, and unless a firm number of reservations are made or tickets sold, he can end up having a deficit. Dorothy called Silver Express about a fund raiser but has not heard back from the new leader. She spoke to Brittany's mother who said we can do a fundraiser anytime at all—even in the summer.

If the floor in the main hall is finished before the All Class Reunion is held in July, that would be a good time to ask for donations to help pay for the new floor.

## OTHER BUSINESS-

Joe Pinardi handed in the proposal for the new floor from Action Floors which is \$18,662.50 for the complete job, including plywood underlayment and labor. Joe and Bill will call them to get an idea of how long the job will take and get samples of colors for the flooring. It looks like our calendar would allow time in May for this job to be done.

Laverne Morello has more photos for the Facebook page. She will do before and after photos of the floor as well as show the work in progress.

The bowling pins were ordered and are to be delivered midmorning tomorrow, Tuesday, the 23rd.

Kathy has the new coffee pots in place here. She hasn't found the right price on the roasters yet.

There is electrical work to be done. Also the sidewalk in front of the bowling alleys is allowing water to run down the stairs as well as seeping in the main door on that end of the building.

People are already buying prizes for the October Fun Frolic although some prices are still too high.

PUBLIC COMMENT- Dorothy reported that a woman was very complimentary about the changes being made to the building and there are many favorable comments coming in on the Facebook page.

NO NEW BUSINESS— The next meeting will be on Monday, March 14th at 5:30 same place.

Adjourned at 6 PM

Respectfully submitted - Pat DiLuna